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For Immediate Release

MINISTER CORRECTS RECORD IN RELATION TO 
EXTENSION OF APPOINTMENT OF COMMISSIONER OF POLICE

Port-of-Spain [May 15, 2024]: The Minister of National Security, the Honourable
Fitzgerald Hinds, M.P., takes this opportunity to correct a reference he would have
made during a recent media interview, relating to the extension of service of the
Commissioner of Police (CoP), Mrs. Erla Harewood-Christopher.

Minister Hinds would have made reference to the Police Service Act and would have
inadvertently pointed to Section 15. In fact, the Minister intended Section 75 of the
Act, which provides for the extension of service of Police Officers.

The Guardian is asked to take note of this correction, in order to avoid any
misunderstanding, that it may have generated.
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